MINUTES OF MEETING OF BALBRIGGAN TOWN COUNCIL
HELD ON TUESDAY 13" January 2004.

Councillors Present: Cannon, Mary, McKeon, May

Dunne, Larry Mullen, Joe
Fingleton, Thérése = Pyne, Ned
Harford, Monica Tuite, Bredge
Shields, Gertie

Officials Present: Mr. Stephen Peppard, Corporate Services
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Mr. David Storey, Meetings Administrator
Ms. Margaret Wilde, F.C.C.

Confirmation of Minutes

Minutes of Balbriggan Town Council statutory meeting held on 9/12/03 were
circulated. Proposed by Councillor Harford, Seconded by Councillor Mullen
Minutes Agreed.

Minutes of Annual Budget Meeting held on 2™ December 2003. Proposed by
Councillor Shields, Seconded by Councillor Cannon

Minutes Agreed

Correspondence

Correspondence from Government Departments and Ministers

Letter dated 28/11/03 received from Catherine Burns, Private Secretary,
Department of Health & Children regarding Refugee Status was circulated and
noted. The Town Clerk to write seeking clarification on Statistics.

Letter dated 3/12/03 received from Fidelma Rogers, Assistant Private
Secretary to the Taoiseach, regarding letter being redirected to the Minister for
Health & Children was circulated and noted

Letter dated 31/12/03 received from Elizabeth Boland, General Medical
Services Division, Department of Health & Children regarding Doctor on Call
Service was circulated and noted. The Town Clerk to arrange urgent Meeting

Correspondence from Fingal County Council

Letter dated 26/11/03 received from Eithne Mallin, Administrative Officer,
Environment Department regarding New Notice Boards on Beaches in Fingal
was circulated and noted.

Letter dated 3/12/03 received from Eamonn Ryan, Staff Officer, Housing
Maintenance regarding vacant houses in the Balbriggan area was circulated
and noted

Letter dated 3/12/03 received from Mary McPhillips, Senior Staff Officer
regarding blocked drains at Lambeecher Estate, Balbriggan was circulated and
noted

Letter dated 1/12/03 received from Margaret Campbell, Administrative
Officer, Transportation, regarding Provision of ramp at Woodview Estate was
circulated and noted. The Town Clerk to ask that inspection is made prior to
provision of ramp to ensure correct location.
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Correspondence from other Local Authorities and Public Bodies

Letter dated 1/12/03 received from Donal Minnock, Assistant PPP Manager
National Roads Authority regarding Doctor on Call at the M1 Toll Plazas was
circulated and noted. The Town Clerk to write again.

Letter dated 3/12/03 received from Kevin Dowling, Executive Manager,
Dublin City Council regarding screening of refugees was circulated and noted

Letter dated 5/12/03 received from Niall O’Keeffe, Town Clerk, Passage
West, Town Council regarding screening of refugees was circulated and noted

Letter dated 15/12/03 received from Michael O’Leary, Town Clerk, Killarney
Town Council regarding screening of refugees was circulated and noted

Letter dated 18/12/03 received from Carmel Murphy, Town Clerk, Ballina
Town Council regarding modernising of motor tax payments was circulated
and noted

Letter dated 17/12/03 received from Marian Lyons, Corporate Services, Dun
Laoghaire-Rathdown County Council regarding screening of refugees was
circulated and noted

Letter dated 22/12/03 received from Nora Coyne, Acting Town Clerk,
Castlebar Town Council regarding motion passed was circulated and noted

Conferences

Notice dated 2/12/03 received from B. White, Hon. Secretary AMAI
regarding Annual Spring Seminar 2004 13&14™ February, Holiday Inn,
Leterkenny, Co. Donegal enclosing accommodation listings was circulated
and noted. Councillors Pyne and Tuite to attend.

Notice of LAMA, 21% Annual Conference received from Anne Marie
McElwee/Helen Moloney, Conference Co-Ordinator was circulated and noted

Other Correspondence

Letter dated 4/12/03 received from James Doody, Aine Rowley, Conor
O’Reilly, Martina Keary, The Medical Centre, regarding writing of repeat
prescriptions was circulated and noted. The Town Clerk to write again.

Letter dated 5/1/04 received from Donogh McGowan, McGowan Solicitors
regarding consent from Balbriggan Town Council and Mary White was
circulated and noted. It was agreed that the Town Clerk would write letter of
consent.

Motions

Motion submitted by Councillor Larry Dunne

“Balbriggan Town Council call upon the Minister of Education to remove the
prohibition at present in force that prevents his department from producing
school text books and that his department will as a matter of urgency initiate
an investigation into the apparently inordinately high cost of primary and
secondary school textbooks™

Proposed by Councillor Dunne, Seconded by Councillor Harford

Motion Agreed

It was agreed to bring this motion to Conference level.
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Motion submitted by Councillor Bredge Tuite

“As the developers of (Ivory Coast) has no sense of responsibility on issues of
safety Balbriggan Town Council call on Fingal County Council, Planning
Department safety officials to close the site, if essential fluorescent markings
are not installed within 7 working days of this notice of motion™

Proposed by Councillor Tuite, Seconded by Councillor Shields

Motion Agreed

Motion submitted by Councillor Monica Harford

“Balbriggan Town Council call a meeting with Fingal County Council to
discuss allocation of houses in the Balbriggan area and renting tenants who are
in breach of their tenancy agreement”

Proposed by Councillor Harford, Seconded by Councillor McKeon

Motion Agreed

The Town Clerk to arrange a meeting with the Housing Allocation
Department.

Motion submitted by Councillor Gertie Shields

“That we Balbriggan Town Council welcome the announcement made over
the Christmas period of a Seal Sanctuary and conservation at Bremore, and ask
Fingal County Council that as part of this project the beach at Black Rock, the
Martello Tower and the Boat House would be re-instated™

Proposed by Councillor Shields, Seconded by Councillor Tuite

Motion Agreed

Mr. Stephen Peppard, Corporate Services updated the members on this issue.
A letter to go to the Minister of Tourism.

Motion submitted by Councillor Ned Pyne

“Balbriggan Town Council call on County Manager to extent the town
boundary to include the number of new estates that have been built since the
last election. Failure to do so we would call on the Manager to make available
a complete list for public display of the people registered to vote in Town
Council Election.”

Proposed by Councillor Pyne, Seconded by Councillor McKeon

Motion Agreed

The Town Clerk reminded the members that he had circulated information at ;
the September 2003 meeting and the members were to get back to the office |
with their views. No details received from the members to date. The Town |
Clerk to obtain maps.
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Questions

Question submitted by Councillor Gertie Shields

“To ask the Manager can Balbriggan Town Council have a definite date as to

when the fencing will be erected on the south side of the River Bracken at

Quay Street?

Reply: The contractor has confirmed that the railing has been fabricated and

works are expected to commence on site before the end of January 2004.

Question submitted by Councillor Bredge Tuite

“As the area Chapel Gate/Naul Road/Inner Relief Road (traffic lights) is now a

hazard zone how long will it be before Fingal County Council carry out the

necessary works to make it a safe zone?

Reply: Fingal County Council is satisfied that the traffic lights located at the

junction of Chapel Gate and the Inner Relief Road continue to operate in a

safe and efficient manner.

Works are due to take place adjacent to this location as part of the Balbriggan

Traffic Management Scheme. This work if approved will include the

provision of ramps at Chapel Gate.

Discussions are also underway to enable works to upgrade the Naul Road. It

is expected that approval for an alignment for these works will be granted

within four months.

Question submitted by Councillor Larry Dunne

“In view of the extent to which the public are utilising the recycling facilities

provided in Balbriggan would Fingal County Council consider providing

additional or expanded recycling facilities in the area?

Reply: The Council has requested Oxigen to distribute green bins in the

Balbriggan area. A delivery date is expected in the next 2 weeks. The Town

Clerk to write again regarding the provision of additional “bottle banks™ and

facilities. He informed the members no “paper banks™ are available in Fingal

County. He also said that the Parks Superintendent would investigate.

Question submitted by Councillor Bredge Tuite

“To ask the Manager what input has Fingal County Council in the naming of

new developments in Balbriggan?

Reply: Planning permissions granted by the Council for residential

developments in excess of four units include a condition that an acceptable

naming scheme (which reflects the local history or physical landscape of the

area) be submitted to and approved before work takes place on a proposed

development.

On receipt of requests from developers to approve estate names the Council is

guided by the following:-

(1) Directive from the department of the Environment.
“In selecting a name for a housing estate established local names
should be used in preference to names which have no local connection.
In doing so, local authorities should ensure that historic place names
are preserved and not allowed to fall into discuse2

(i) Objective 4.6.12 of Fingals® Development Plan which states “The
Council will require the use of meaningful local names in bilingual
format or in Irish alone in naming housing estates™
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(i)  Also “An Coimisiun Logainmneacha”in the preface of their booklet “
Street names Guidelines™ state “That it is necessary to attend to the
dynamic aspect of the naming of new roads, street and districts in the
County’s towns and cities and to ensure that the new names relate to
the physical environment of the area or the local history™

The Council at its meeting of the 12™ September 1999 agreed that Committees

be formed, comprised of Councillors for the Area, Representatives of Local

Historical Societies and Planning Department officials, to advise on names for

new estates and to ensure that names of new estates relate to the physical

environment of the area or the local history.

The Committee for Balbriggan/Swords Electoral Area has a representative

from the Balbriggan Historical Society and a representative from the Town

Councillors.

The Town Clerk to write and request that the Town Council is notified of new

Estate Names prior to final decision.

Question submitted by Councillor Monica Harford

“To ask the Manager where is the litter bin gone from Brick Lane -between

Supervalu Supermarket and Lambeecher Estate?

Reply: The Inspector of Litter Management Unit will investigate this matter

to determine where this litter is generated from and to establish what the best

solution is. Ifa litter bins is required we will put one in place as soon as
possible.

Question submitted by Councillor Ned Pyne

“To ask the Manager what proportion of the 137 houses at Hamlet Lane due

for release at the end of January/February are going to be social and affordable

houses?”

Reply: There are 137 houses under construction at present at Hamlet Lane,

Balbriggan. Of these 59 will be Social and 78 will be affordable.

Question submitted by Councillor Bredge Tuite

“To ask the Manager when will Balbriggan Town Council have access to the

architects plans for the town hall/hotel development as we have only seen the

artists impression so far?

Reply: The Planning Permission Drawings (granted under Part 11 of the

Planning and Development Act 2000) are available for inspection at the

meeting. The A/County Architect has advised that it is expected that there

will be minor variations on these drawings as detailed working drawings are
completed by the consultants. It is not expected that there will be any major
variation in the Balbriggan Town Council/Library Block. If there are any
major variations in the hotel and/or the apartment block there will have to be
agreement by all parties and the developers wilil have to reapply for planning
permission.

Cathaoirleachs Business

Redevelopment of Town Hall

Mr. Stephen Peppard informed the members that Ms. Marguerite Murphy has
been appointed as the new County Architect.

The demolition is all but complete. The issues regarding guarantees have been
resolved and the contractor has been appointed. The two sites will not now be




developed jointly, as the Fire Service will not be vacating in the near future. A
planning application had been lodged last September so March would be the
earliest. He highlighted the fact that the performance of the contractor is in the
hands of the developer. He will keep the members informed accordingly as
progress continues.

St. Patrick’s Day

It was agreed to set a meeting for Tuesday 20" September 2004 in the Bracken
Court Hotel at 8 p.m. The Cathaoirleach to contact the President of the
Chamber of Commerce.

A.O.B.

Re: Item 2 Correspondence from Government Departments & Ministers
A. (iii) The Town Clerk to arrange an urgent meeting for Wednesday )
January 2004

New Bus Stop near Sail Inn Garage — put down flag stones/concrete

Find alternative site for FlagPoles

Balbriggan Awareness ol Drugs Circular Letter requesting support for their
“Campaign for more Garda and resources for Balbriggan Area”

the Roads Department to check the path/re instate under the lunnel at
Lambeecher Railway Bridge

lof /@,Lb %




\ BALBRIGGAN TOWN COUNCIL
COMHAIRLE BHAILE BRIGIN

Town Hall Halla an Bhaile
Balbrzgga.n Baile Brigin
Co. Dublin Baile Atha Cliath

Telephone: 01-8412178 Fax: 01-8412044

7" January 2004.

DO GACH BALL DE COMHAIRLE BHAILE BRIGIN

. A Chara,

T4 sé de dhualgas orm glaotar ort bheith I lathair ag Cruinnit de Bhaile Brigin
Combhairle a thionolfar ar an Eanair 13, 2004 ar 7.30 i.n. chun an ghné seo a leanas a
phlé.

I wish to inform you that the monthly meeting of Balbriggan Town Council will be
held on 13 January, 2004 at 7.30 p.m. in the Bremore Hamilton Room, Bracken
Court Hotel, to consider the following agenda.

I would be most obliged if any Councillor who wishes to speak on an item of
correspondence on this agenda would ensure they contact this office in writing

before close of business on 13" January 2004.

Thanking you for your co-operation in this matter.

Is mise le meas,

Dawid  Stoesy
—

DAVID STOREY,

MEETINGS ADMINISTRATOR.
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Confirmation of Minutes

Minutes of Balbriggan Town Council statutory meeting held on 9/12/03
(circulated herewith)

Minutes of Annual Budget Meeting held on 2™ December 2003 (circulated
herewith)

Correspondence

Correspondence from Government Departments and Ministers

Letter dated 28/11/03 received from Catherine Burns, Private Secretary,
Department of Health & Children regarding Refugee Status (circulated
herewith)

Letter dated 3/12/03 received from Fidelma Rogers, Assistant Private
Secretary to the Taoiseach, regarding letter being redirected to the Minister for
Health & Children (circulated herewith)

Letter dated 31/12/03 received from Elizabeth Boland, General Medical
Services Division, Department of Health & Children regarding Doctor on Call
Service (circulated herewith)

Correspondence from Fingal County Council

Letter dated 26/11/03 received from Eithne Mallin, Administrative Officer,
Environment Department regarding New Notice Boards on Beaches In Fingal
(circulated herewith)

Letter dated 3/12/03 received from Eamonn Ryan, Staff Officer, Housing
Maintenance regarding vacant houses in the Balbriggan area (circulated
herewith)

Letter dated 3/12/03 received from Mary McPhillips, Senior Staff Officer
regarding blocked drains at Lambeecher Estate, Balbriggan (circulated
herewith)

Letter dated 1/12/03 received from Margaret Campbell, Administrative
Officer, Transportation, regarding Provision of ramp at Woodview Estate
(circulated herewith )

Correspondence from other Local Authorities and Public Bodies

Letter dated 1/12/03 received from Donal Minnock, Assistant PPP Manager
National Roads Authority regarding Doctor on Call at the M1 Toll Plazas
(circulated herewith)

Letter dated 3/12/03 received from Kevin Dowling, Executive Manager,
Dublin City Council regarding screening of refugees (circulated herewith)
Letter dated 5/12/03 received from Niall O’Keeffe, Town Clerk, Passage
West, Town Council regarding screening of refugees (circulated herewith)
Letter dated 15/12/03 received from Michael O’Leary, Town Clerk, Killarney
Town Council regarding screening of refugees (circulated herewith)

Letter dated 18/12/03 received from Carmel Murphy, Town Clerk, Ballina
Town Council regarding modernising of motor tax payments (circulated
herewith)

Letter dated 17/12/03 received from Marian Lyons, Corporate Services, Dun
Laoghaire-Rathdown County Council regarding screening of refugees
(circulated herewith)
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Letter dated 22/12/03 received from Nora Coyne, Acting Town Clerk,
Castlebar Town Council regarding motion passed (circulated herewith)

Conferences

Notice dated 2/12/03 received from B. White, Hon. Secretary AMAI
regarding Annual Spring Seminar 2004 13&14™ February, Holiday Inn,
Leterkenny, Co. Donegal enclosing accommodation listings (circulated
herewith)

Notice of LAMA, 21" Annual Conference received from Anne Marie
McElwee/Helen Moloney, Conference Co-Ordinator (circulated herewith)

Other Correspondence

Letter dated 4/12/03 received from James Doody, Aine Rowley, Conor
O’Reilly, Martina Keary, The Medical Centre, regarding writing of repeat
prescriptions (circulated herewith)

Letter dated 5/1/04 received from Donogh McGowan, McGowan Solicitors
regarding consent from Balbriggan Town Council and Mary White (circulated
herewith)

Motions

Motion submitted by Councillor Larry Dunne

“Balbriggan Town Council call upon the Minister of Education to remove the
prohibition at present in force that prevents his department from producing
school text books and that his department will as a matter of urgency initiate
an investigation into the apparently inordinately high cost of primary and
secondary school textbooks”

Motion submitted by Councillor Bredge Tuite

“As the developers of (Ivory Coast) has no sense of responsibility on issues of
safety Balbriggan Town Council call on Fingal County Council, Planning
Department safety officials to close the site, if essential fluorescent markings
are not installed within 7 working days of this notice of motion”

Motion submitted by Councillor Monica Harford

“Balbriggan Town Council call a meeting with Fingal County Council to
discuss allocation of houses in the Balbriggan area and renting tenants who are
in breach of their tenancy payments”

Motion submitted by Councillor Gertie Shields

“That we Balbriggan Town Council welcome the announcement made over
the Christmas period of a Seal Sanctuary and conservation are at Bremore, and
ask Fingal County Council that as part of this project the beach at Black Rock,
the Martello Tower and the Boat House would be re-instated”

Motion submitted by Councillor Ned Pyne

“Balbriggan Town Council call on County Manager to extent the town
boundary to include the number of new estates that have been built since the
last election. Failure to do so we would call on the Manager to make available
a complete list for public display of the people registered to vote in Town
Council Election.”
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Questions

Question submitted by Councillor Gertie Shields

“To ask the Manager can Balbriggan Town Council have a definite date as to
when the fencing will be erected on the south side of the River Bracken at
Quay Street?

Question submitted by Councillor Bredge Tuite

“As the area Chapel Gate/Naul Road/Inner Relief Road (traffic lights) is now a
hazard zone how long will it be before Fingal County Council carry out the
necessary works to make it a safe zone?

Question submitted by Councillor Larry Dunne

“In view of the extent to which the public are utilising the recycling facilities
provided in Balbriggan would Fingal County Council consider providing
additional or expanded recycling facilities in the area?

Question submitted by Councillor Bredge Tuite

“To ask the Manager what input has Fingal County Council in the naming of
new developments in Balbriggan?

Question submitted by Councillor Monica Harford

“To ask the Manager where is the litter bin gone from Brick Lane -between
Supervalu Supermarket and Lambeecher Estate?

Question submitted by Councillor Ned Pyne

“To ask the Manager what proportion of the 137 houses at Hamlet Lane due
for release at the end of January/February are going to be social and affordable
houses?”

Question submitted by Councillor Bredge Tuite

“To ask the Manager when will Balbriggan Town Council have access to the
architects plans for the town hall/hotel development as we have only seen the
artists impression so far?

Cathaoirleachs Business
Redevelopment of Town Hall

St. Patrick’s Day
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MINUTES OF MEETING OF BALBRIGGAN TOWN COUNCIL
HELD ON TUESDAY 10" FEBRUARY 2004.

Councillors Present: Cannon, Mary, McKeon, May

Dunne, Larry Mullen, Joe
Fingleton, Thérése ~ Pyne, Ned
Harford, Monica Tuite, Bredge
Shields, Gertie

Officials Present: Mr. Shay Barker, Acting Town Manager
Ms. Margaret Wilde, F.C.C.
Observer: Paulette Hamill
Apologies Received: Mr. Dave Storey, Meetings Administrator
1. Confirmation of Minutes
(1) Minutes of Balbriggan Town Council statutory meeting held on 13/1/04 were
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v)
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circulated.
Proposed by Councillor Harford, Seconded by Councillor Mullen
Minutes Agreed.

Correspondence

Correspondence from Government Departments and Ministers

Circular letter dated 23/12/03 received from Catherine Harrington, Higher
Executive Officer, Local Government Personnel regarding Local Authority
Staff: Application of increases under the second phase of Benchmarking and
section 19.18 of Sustaining Progress including Appendix to Circular Letter EL
10/03 was circulated and noted

Letter dated 31/12/03 received from Private Secretary, Office of the Minister
for Justice, Equality and Law Reform regarding “the provision of free criminal
legal aid for repeat offenders” was circulated and noted. It was agreed that the
Town Clerk would write for clarification on this matter.

Letter dated 6/1/04 received from Conor Falvey, Private Secretary, Office of
the Minister of the Environment, Heritage and Local Government
acknowledging receipt of letter concerning the commencement of the
sewerage Treatment Plant for Balbriggan was circulated and noted

Letter dated 6/1/04 received from Bridget Flynn, Private Secretary,
Department of Enterprise, Trade and Employment regarding the closure of the
FAS Office in Balbriggan was circulated and noted. Copy letter to be
forwarded to Minister Frank Fahey.

Letter dated 9/1/04 received from Private Secretary, Office of the Minister for
Justice, Equality and Law Reform regarding repair and upgrade of Balbriggan
Courthouse was circulated and noted. A copy of the letter to be forwarded to
the Court Service.

Letter dated 9/1/04 received from Private Secretary, Office of the Minister for
Justice, Equality and Law Reform regarding policing at Balbriggan Garda
Station was circulated and noted. The Town Clerk to write to the Minister for
further clarification on the breakdown of the statistics specifically for
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Balbriggan area. The Town Clerk to write to Superintendent Tom Gallagher
requesting a breakdown of the statistics for Balbriggan area enclosing a copy
of the Ministers reply of 9/1/04

Letter dated 9/1/04 received from Conor Falvey, Private Secretary,
Department of the Environment, Heritage and Local Government regarding
commencement of Balbriggan/Skerries Wastewater Treatment Scheme was
circulated and noted. The Town Clerk to write again stating the urgency of the
situation and requesting precise date of commencement of works for the next
statutory meeting and also requesting clarification on the report which is due
to issue shortly.

Letter dated 12/1/04 received from Catherine Burns, Private Secretary,
Department of Health & Children regarding doctors fees was circulated and
noted

Letter dated 13/1/04 received from Catherine Burns, Private Secretary,
Department of Health & Children regarding medical history of adopted people
in Ireland was circulated and noted It was agreed that the Town Clerk would
write to Brian Lenihan stating details of first letter.

Letter dated 19/1/04 received from Nora Rowland, Franchise Section,
Department of the Environment, Heritage and Local Government regarding
Local Elections — June 2004 — photographs on ballot papers was circulated and
noted.

Letter dated 20/1/04 received from Laurence Kelly, Local Government Policy
Section, Department of the Environment, Heritage and Local Government
regarding expenses of members was circulated and noted :

Letter dated 20/1/04 received from Aoibheann Ni Shuilleabhain, Private
Secretary, Department of Enterprise, Trade and Employment regarding closure
of Fas office was circulated and noted. It was agreed that the Town Clerk
would write again requesting clarification on the “manner and location”
mentioned and stating that this service should be on home ground.

Circular Letter date 21/1/04 received from Loretta Edwards, Assistant
Principal Officer, Housing Management & Affordable Housing Section,
Department of the Environment & Local Government regarding Rents of
Local Authority Dwellings was circulated and noted

Circular Letter date 21/1/04 received from Mark McDonnell, Local
Government Personnel, Department of the Environment & Local Government
enclosing Schedule for Motor Mileage Rates Effective from 1% January 2003
was circulated and noted

Circular Letter dated 21/1/04 received from Mark McDonnell, Local
Government Personnel, Department of the Environment, Heritage & Local
Government enclosing Domestic Subsistence Rates effective from 1* January
2003 was circulated and noted

Letter dated January 2004 received from Brian Lenihan T.D. Minister for
Children, Department of Health & Children regarding Medical History
Records of Adopted Children was circulated and noted. This item was
discussed with item A (viii).

Correspondence from Fingal County Council

Letter dated 26/1/04 received from Enock Kepekepe, Executive Engineer
regarding provision of additional bottle banks was circulated and noted. It was
agreed that a location at Clonard Court River Area be inspected to access
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suitability for a bottle bank there. The Town Clerk to make enquiries to see if
bags dumped at bottle banks could be taken up by the Fingal County Council
lorry when passing.

Letter dated 28/1/04 received from Mary McPhillips, Senior Staff Officer
regarding the development of The Ivory Coast Public House, Balbriggan was
circulated and noted. It was agreed that the Town Clerk would ask for an
inspector to bring out a copy of the building conditions to the developer on
site.

Correspondence from other Local Authorities and Public Bodies

Letter received from Angela Kerrigan, Assistant Chief Executive, Northern
Area Health Board regarding screening of asylum seekers was circulated and
noted. The Town Clerk to write asking that it be a requirement of entry that
screening be compulsory and not voluntary, and clarification also requested on
the 651 reviews. Also enquiring if the statistics refers only to those in
reception centres and not in other accommodation.

Letter dated 16/1/04 received from Pat Collins, Town Clerk, Wexford
Borough Council regarding screening of refugees was circulated and noted
Letter dated 19//1/04 received from Marian Lyons, Corporate Services, Dun
Laoghaire-Rathdown County Council regarding resolution of Dun Laoghaire
Rathdown County Council was circulated and noted

Letter dated 21/1/04 received from Angela Kerrigan, Assistant Chief
Executive, Northern Area Health Board regarding services available to and
availed of by ethnic minority groups. This item was discussed with C (i) . The
Town Clerk to seek clarification on the 70%.

Conferences

Letter dated 12/1/04 received from Liam Kenny, Director, General Council of
County Councils regarding Annual Conference 2004 was circulated and noted
Councillor McKeon proposed Councillor Harford to attend. Seconded by
Councillor Mullen. Agreed by the members.

* It was also agreed that Councillors Shields and Fingleton attend the LAMA
Conference. Details and times available from the office.

Other Correspondence

Letter dated 12/1/04 received from Assunta Delany, Regional Director, Fas,
regarding closure of FAS office in Balbriggan was circulated and noted This
item was discussed under 2A (xii).

Letter dated 13/1/04 received from Gibbons Associates Solicitors regarding
Gaming Licence Application was circulated and noted.

Proposed by Councillor Tuite, Seconded by Councillor Harford

Agreed.

Letter dated 16/1/04 received from Gemma Maglioceo, Loreto Secondary
School regarding sports facilities in Loreto Secondary School was circulated
and noted. Councillor Tuite to bring notes on this item to office before the
Town Clerk replies.

Letter dated 21/1/04 received from Gerrard L. Mc Gowan Solicitors regarding
33 Lawless Terrace, Balbriggan was circulated and noted

Proposed by Councillor McKeon, Seconded by Councillor Tuite

Agreed.
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Motions

Motion submitted by Councillor Bredge Tuite

“Balbriggan Town Council request Fingal County Council and Iarnr6d
Eireann to agree on dates as to when grass cutting will take place on the
beaches at Balbriggan for the forthcoming summer season™

Proposed by Councillor Tuite, Seconded by Councillor Fingleton

Motion Agreed

The Town Clerk to write to Fingal County Council and Iarnréd Eireann and
request that they liase to ensure that all areas a kept evenly cut and pointing
out that the visiting season starts in April for the Sunshine Fund who avail of
the beach facilities on a daily basis.

Motion submitted by Councillor Therese Fingleton

“Balbriggan Town Council call on Fingal County Council and the developers
of the Town Hall site to erect a prominent site notice for information purposes
regarding the development and the expected completion date of the
construction of this project”

Proposed by Councillor Fingleton, Seconded by Councillor Tuite

Motion Agreed

It was agreed that The Town Clerk would request the developers of the site to
include the completion date and that artist’s impressions of a streetscape be
put on the hoarding.

Motion submitted by Councillor Monica Harford

“Balbriggan Town Council call on the Minister for Employment and
Enterprise and Trade Unions to safeguard the jobs of employees who have
been in temporary employment for a number of years and are in line for
permanent employment but are being let go and replaced by other temporary
employees™

Proposed by Councillor Harford, Seconded by Councillor Pyne

Motion Agreed

This motion to be circulated to all main trade Unions, including Congress,
Siptu and Teachers as well as the Department of Trade, Enterprise and
Employment.

Motion submitted by Councillor Bredge Tuite

“Balbriggan Town Council call on the Litter Warden, Fingal County Council
to visit the secondary schools in Balbriggan outlining the fines applicable for
littering™

Proposed by Councillor Tuite, Seconded by Councillor McKeon

Motion Agreed

The Town Clerk to write to the Department of Education requesting the
Minister to instigate a programme in “Civic Obligations™ to encourage a better
sense of Community Awareness.

Motion submitted by Councillor Monica Harford

“Balbriggan Town Council call on the Minister for the Environment to
introduce a suitable purchase scheme to enable renting tenants of 50 and over
purchase their homes”™

Proposed by Councillor Harford, Seconded by Councillor Tuite

Motion Agreed

The Town Clerk to request statistics for Balbriggan Area.



(iv)

W)

(@)

(ii)

(iii)

(iv)

Motion submitted by Councillor Gertie Shields

“Balbriggan Town Council call on the Minister for the Environment to scrap
the vehicle registration tax on taxis and hackneys made wheel-chair friendly,
since there is no such charge on public or private transport vehicles™
Proposed by Councillor Shields, Seconded by Councillor Harford

Motion Agreed

Motion submitted by Councillor Larry Dunne

“Balbriggan Town Council call upon the Minister for Health and Children to
introduce a free annual medical examination for all citizens™

Proposed by Councillor Dunne, Seconded by Councillor Fingleton

Motion Agreed

Questions

Question submitted by Councillor Monica Harford

“What progress has been made in setting up a meeting between Balbriggan
Town Council and Fingal County Council re renting tenants and anti social
behaviour?

Reply: Officials from the Housing Department are agreeable to meeting with
the Balbriggan Town Councillors with a view to discussing anti social
behaviour emanating from County Council rented dwellings.

Mr. Shay Barker to check if this can be arranged for the March Quarterly
Meeting with Fingal County Council.

Question submitted by Councillor Bredge Tuite

“To ask the Fingal County Council to repair the footpath adjacent to the traffic
lights at 26/28 Tolans House, Drogheda Street?

Reply: Arrangements are being made for the necessary remedial repairs to be
carried out at this location and this work will be undertaken as soon as it can
be fitted into the Area Engineers Programme of works for the area.

Question submitted by Councillor Monica Harford

“When was the last maintenance work carried out on rented accommodation in
Balbriggan i.e. painting windows and doors, replacement of windows and
doors and what areas were covered?

Reply: Response Maintenance in the Balbriggan area is ongoing, but is
generally dependant on a request being received from the tenant.

In regard to external painting and joinery repairs these are currently carried out
on a seven-year cycle. The current cycle for the North County is coming to an
end and all works in Balbriggan area are complete. Windows are only
replaced where repairs is not feasible.

Question submitted by Councillor May McKeon

“To ask the appropriate department of Fingal County Council what
maintenance work has been carried out on Chapel Street Flats/Fullam Street
Flats in the past 10 years with particular reference to No. 4 where the resident
has been living for over 20 years?”

Reply: During the Period 1/1/84 — 31/12/03 there were 101 maintenance
requests carried out to the Chapel St/Fulham St. Flats of these 21 relate to No.
4. This maintenance which is ongoing, consisted mainly of plumbing and
electrical items. In additions over the last 4 years scheme painting and
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external joinery repairs were carried out on all flats and central heating
installed™.

Question submitted by Councillor Gertie Shields

“How much longer must we wait for action, on the litter problem at the
Bracken River reported one month ago to the County Council Environment
Section™?

Reply: A member of the Litter Management Unit, in the Environment
Department contacted the Office of Public Works and was told if there are any
blockages in the Channels on the Bracken River they are responsible.

The Litter Inspector, Environment Department inspected the River and said
there are no blockages. He said where there is open space and the river flows
through, this is a matter for the Parks Division.

The Parks Division will inspect the sections of the Bracken River flowing
through public open space. They will remove any litter as soon as the works
programme for the area allows.

Question submitted by Councillor May McKeon

“In view of the numerous motions put forward in the past 4 years regarding
the under grounding of E.S.B. and Eircom/Telephone wires on, the Main
Street of Balbriggan/ Dublin Street/Bridge Street/Drogheda Street — What
progress has been made to date and when can we expect a meeting with Fingal
County Council officials and the relevant agencies involved in this project
Reply: Reply: The undergrounding of the services as set out in the question is
a major engineering task. The costs associated with such a project are beyond
the resources currently available. It is unlikely that this project could be
undertaken in the foreseeable future. i.e. the next 3 to 5 years.

Councillor McKeon is unsatisfied with this response.

Cathaoirleachs Business

Access Balbriggan Committee

It was agreed by the members to call a meeting for Monday 16" February
2004 at 8 p.m. in the Bracken Court Hotel. Reminders to go from the office to
all on the original mailing list.

Redevelopment of Town Hall

Mr. Shay Barker informed the members that the pilers have moved in and the
building contractor is due to commence soon. The development will not now
be completed by the end of 2004 with Spring 2005 being the earliest possible
completion date. He reported that among other things soil conditions on the
site which could not be anticipated were contributing factors to the delay. He
re-confirmed Mr. Soffe’s commitment that any significant changes to the plans
would be brought to the Town Council.

St. Patrick’s Day

An Cathaoirleach, Ned Pyne informed the members that they had held a
second meeting and can confirm the following:

An Ecumenical Service will start at 1.00 p.m.

followed by the Parade at 1.30 p.m.



10.

An Art Display in the Combined Clubs on the day and the hall to be opened
from 1. 00 p.m.

P.J. to be hired as Caretaker.

The proposed invitation list was amended and approved for printing
Invitations approved for printing

The Chamber of Commerce had shown an interest.
The Councillors to personally approach business people

Appointment of Deputy Manager
By way of information Mr. Shay Barker notified the members of the
appointment of Mr. Senan Turnball as the new Deputy County Manager.

Meeting Concluded 9.30 p.m.

e P




BALBRIGGAN TOWN COUNCIL
COMHAIRLE BHAILE BRIGIN

The B.E.A.T. Centre
Stephenstown Industrial Estate

Balbriggan Ha{la an. Bfldilg
Fingal Baile Brigin
Co. Dublin Baile Atha Cliath

Telephone 01 81412178
Fax: 01-8412044

4™ February 2004.

DO GACH BALL DE COMHAIRLE BHAILE BRIGIN

A Chara,

T4 sé de dhualgas orm glaotar ort bheith I lathair ag Cruinnii de Bhaile Brigin
Combhairle a thionolfar ar an Feabhra 10, 2004 ar 7.30 i.n. chun an ghno seo a leanas a
phlé.

I wish to inform you that the monthly meeting of Balbriggan Town Council will be
held on 10™ February, 2004 at 7.30 p.m. in the Bremore Hamilton Room,
Bracken Court Hotel, to consider the following agenda.

I would be most obliged if any Councillor who wishes to speak on an item of
correspondence on this agenda would ensure they contact this office in writing

before close of business on 10" February 2004.

Thanking you for your co-operation in this matter.

Is mise le meas,

LCewid  Stoeey
DAVID STOREY, —

MEETINGS ADMINISTRATOR.
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Confirmation of Minutes
Minutes of Balbriggan Town Council statutory meeting held on 13/1/04
(circulated herewith)

Correspondence

Correspondence from Government Departments and Ministers

Circular letter dated 23/12/03 received from Catherine Harrington, Higher
Executive Officer, Local Government Personnel regarding Local Authority
Staff: Application of increases under the second phase of Benchmarking and
section 19.18 of Sustaining Progress including Appendix to Circular Letter EL
10/03 (circulated herewith)

Letter dated 31/12/03 received from Private Secretary, Office of the Minister
for Justice, Equality and Law Reform regarding “the provision of free criminal
legal aid for repeat offenders™ (circulated herewith)

Letter dated 6/1/04 received from Conor Falvey, Private Secretary, Office of
the Minister of the Environment, Heritage and Local Government
acknowledging receipt of letter concerning the commencement of the
sewerage Treatment Plant for Balbriggan (circulated herewith)

Letter dated 6/1/04 received from Bridget Flynn, Private Secretary,
Department of Enterprise, Trade and Employment regarding the closure of the
FAS Office in Balbriggan (circulated herewith)

Letter dated 9/1/04 received from Private Secretary, Office of the Minister for
Justice, Equality and Law Reform regarding repair and upgrade of Balbriggan
Courthouse (circulated herewith)

Letter dated 9/1/04 received from Private Secretary, Office of the Minister for
Justice, Equality and Law Reform regarding policing at Balbriggan Garda
Station (circulated herewith)

Letter dated 9/1/04 received from Conor Falvey, Private Secretary,
Department of the Environment, Heritage and Local Government regarding
commencement of Balbriggan/Skerries Wastewater Treatment Scheme
(circulated herewith)

Letter dated 12/1/04 received from Catherine Burns, Private Secretary,
Department of Health & Children regarding doctors fees (circulated herewith)
Letter dated 13/1/04 received from Catherine Burns, Private Secretary,
Department of Health & Children regarding medical history of adopted people
in Ireland (circulated herewith)

Letter dated 19/1/04 received from Nora Rowland, Franchise Section,
Department of the Environment, Heritage and Local Government regarding
Local Elections — June 2004 — photographs on ballot papers (circulated
herewith)

Letter dated 20/1/04 received from Laurence Kelly, Local Government Policy
Section, Department of the Environment, Heritage and Local Government
regarding expenses of members (circulated herewith)

Letter dated 20/1/04 received from Aoibheann Ni Shuilleabhain, Private
Secretary, Department of Enterprise, Trade and Employment regarding closure
of Fas office (circulated herewith)

Circular Letter date 21/1/04 received from Loretta Edwards, Assistant
Principal Officer, Housing Management & Affordable Housing Section,
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Department of the Environment & Local Government regarding Rents of
Local Authority Dwellings (circulated herewith)

Circular Letter date 21/1/04 received from Mark McDonnell, Local
Government Personnel, Department of the Environment & Local Government
enclosing Schedule for Motor Mileage Rates Effective from 1* January 2003
(circulated herewith)

Circular Letter dated 21/1/04 received from Mark McDonnell, Local
Government Personnel, Department of the Environment, Heritage & Local
Government enclosing Domestic Subsistence Rates effective from 1% January
2003 (circulated herewith)

Letter dated January 2004 received from Brian Lenihan T.D. Minister for
Children, Department of Health & Children regarding Medical History
Records of Adopted Children (circulated herewith)

Correspondence from Fingal County Council

Letter dated 26/1/04 received from Enock Kepekepe, Executive Engineer
regarding provision of additional bottle banks (circulated herewith)

Letter dated 28/1/04 received from Mary McPhillips, Senior Staff Officer
regarding the development of The Ivory Coast Public House, Balbriggan
(circulated herewith)

Correspondence from other Local Authorities and Public Bodies

Letter received from Angela Kerrigan, Assistant Chief Executive, Northern
Area Health Board regarding screening of asylum seekers (circulated
herewith)

Letter dated 16/1/04 received from Pat Collins, Town Clerk, Wexford
Borough Council regarding screening of refugees (circulated herewith)

Letter dated 19//1/04 received from Marian Lyons, Corporate Services, Dun
Laoghaire-Rathdown County Council regarding resolution of Dun Laoghaire
Rathdown County Council (circulated herewith)

Letter dated 21/1/04 received from Angela Kerrigan, Assistant Chief
Executive, Northern Area Health Board regarding services available to and
availed of by ethnic minority groups (circulated herewith)

Conferences
Letter dated 12/1/04 received from Liam Kenny, Director, General Council of
County Councils regarding Annual Conference 2004 (circulated herewith)

Other Correspondence

Letter dated 12/1/04 received from Assunta Delany, Regional Director, Fas,
regarding closure of FAS office in Balbriggan (circulated herewith)

Letter dated 13/1/04 received from Gibbons Associates Solicitors regarding
Gaming Licence Application (circulated herewith)

Letter dated 16/1/04 received from Gemma Maglioceo, Loreto Secondary
School regarding sports facilities in Loreto Secondary School (circulated
herewith)

Letter dated 21/1/04 received from Gerrard L. Mc Gowan Solicitors regarding
33 Lawless Terrace, Balbriggan (circulated herewith)
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Motions

Motion submitted by Councillor Bredge Tuite

“Balbriggan Town Council request Fingal County Council and Iarnr6d
Eireann to agree on dates as to when grass cutting will take place on the
beaches at Balbriggan for the forthcoming summer season”

Motion submitted by Councillor Therese Fingleton

“Balbriggan Town Council call on Fingal County Council and the developers
of the Town Hall site to erect a prominent site notice for information purposes
regarding the development and the expected completion date of the
construction of this project”

Motion submitted by Councillor Monica Harford

“Balbriggan Town Council call on the Minister for Employment and
Enterprise and Trade Unions to safeguard the jobs of employees who have
been in temporary employment for a number of years and are in line for
permanent employment but are being let go and replaced by other temporary
employees”

Motion submitted by Councillor Bredge Tuite

“Balbriggan Town Council call on the Litter Warden, Fingal County Council
to visit the secondary schools in Balbriggan outlining the fines applicable for
littering”

Motion submitted by Councillor Monica Harford

“Balbriggan Town Council call on the Minister for the Environment to
introduce a suitable purchase scheme to enable renting tenants of 50 and over
purchase their homes”

Motion submitted by Councillor Gertie Shields

“Balbriggan Town Council call on the Minister for the Environment to scrap
the vehicle registration tax on taxis and hackneys made wheel-chair friendly,
since there is no such charge on public or private transport vehicles”

Motion submitted by Councillor Larry Dunne

“Balbriggan Town Council call upon the Minister for Health and Children to
introduce a free annual medical examination for all citizens”

Questions

Question submitted by Councillor Monica Harford

“What progress has been made in setting up a meeting between Balbriggan
Town Council and Fingal County Council re renting tenants and anti social
behaviour?

Question submitted by Councillor Bredge Tuite

“To ask the Fingal County Council to repair the footpath adjacent to the traffic
lights at 26/28 Tolan’s House, Drogheda Street™

Question submitted by Councillor Monica Harford

“When was the last maintenance work carried out on rented accommodation in
Balbriggan i.e. painting windows and doors, replacement of windows and
doors and what areas were covered?

Question submitted by Councillor May McKeon

“To ask the appropriate department of Fingal County Council what
maintenance work has been carried out on Chapel Street Flats/Fullam Street
Flats in the past 10 years with particular reference to No. 4 where the resident
has been living for over 20 years?”
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Question submitted by Councillor Gertie Shields

“How much longer must we wait for action, on the litter problem at the
Bracken River reported one month ago to the County Council Environment
Section?”

Question submitted by Councillor May McKeon

“In view of the numerous motions put forward in the past 4 years regarding
the under grounding of E.S.B. and Eircom/Telephone wires on, the Main
Street of Balbriggan/ Dublin Street/Bridge Street/Drogheda Street — What
progress has been made to date and when can we expect a meeting with Fingal
County Council officials and the relevant agencies involved in this project?”

Cathaoirleachs Business
Redevelopment of Town Hall
St. Patrick’s Day

Appointment of Deputy Manager



MINUTES OF MEETING OF BALBRIGGAN TOWN COUNCIL
HELD ON TUESDAY 9™ March 2004.

Councillors Present: Cannon, Mary, Shields, Gertie

Dunne, Larry Mullen, Joe
Fingleton, Thérése = Pyne, Ned
Harford, Monica Tuite, Bredge

Officials Present: Mr. Dave Storey, Meetings Administrator
Ms. Margaret Wilde, F.C.C.

Apologies Received: Mr. Shay Barker, A/Town Manager
Councillor May McKeon

1. Confirmation of Minutes

(M)

SN
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(iif)

(iv)

Minutes of Balbriggan Town Council statutory meeting held on 10/2/04 were
circulated.

Proposed by Councillor Harford, Seconded by Councillor Cannon

Minutes Agreed.

It was proposed by Councillor Pyne and seconded by Councillor Fingleton
that Item 3 (i) Other Correspondence be held in Committee.
This was agreed by the members.

Correspondence

Correspondence from Government Departments and Ministers

Letter dated 29/1/2004 received from Noreen Kerins, Licensing & Species
Protection Unit, Department of the Environment & Local Government
regarding “Hedgerow cutting in Bird Nesting Season Requirement of the
Wildlife Acts 1976 and 2000” was circulated and noted.

Letter was dated 31/1/2004 received from Catherine Burns, Private Secretary,
Department of Health & Children regarding “ Consultation fees charged by
doctors” was circulated and noted. It was agreed that the Town Clerk would
write again to the Minister to ensure that the service would meet the needs of
its people with proper provision of health care.

Letter dated 5/2/2004 received from Aoibheann Ni Shulleabhain, Private
Secretary, Department of Enterprise, Trade & Employment regarding
“possible closure of the FAS Office in Balbriggan™ was circulated and noted

It was agreed that the Town Clerk would write and seek immediate meeting
with Asumpta Denaley and inform Aoibheann Ni Shulleabhain.

Letter dated 5/2/2004 received from Deaglan O’Briain, Priomhoifigeach,
Department of Community, Rural & Gaeltacht Affairs “regarding Official
Languages Act 2003 was circulated and noted
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Correspondence from Fingal County Council

Letter dated 12/2/04 received from Patrick Kenny, Corporate Services
Division regarding motions passed referring to “human rights in China”was
circulated and noted

Letter dated 13/2/2004 received from Mairead Phelan, Senior Engineer,
regarding “provision of ramps near Woodview Estate, Balrothery™ was
circulated and noted
Letter dated 20/2/2004 received from Eithne Mallin, Administrative Officer,
“regarding Beach Bye-Laws 1999” was circulated, enclosing copies of the
draft Bye-Laws (available at office for inspection). Following discussion it
was unanimously agreed that a submission be forwarded to “delete the section
regarding the ban on training for sports on beaches™
The Town Clerk to seek clarification on the role of the Balbriggan Town
Council with regard to local bye laws relevant to the Balbriggan area.
Correspondence from other Local Authorities and Public Bodies

Letter dated 9/2/04 received from Edmund Power, Town Clerk, Ennis Town
Council regarding Notice of Motion referring to “status of Irish language
within the enlarged EU” was circulated and noted

Letter dated 11/2/2004 received from J. Considine, Senior Executive Officer,
Corporate Services, “regarding access certification process for buildings™ was
circulated and noted. The Town Clerk to seek clarification.

Letter dated 12/2/2004 received from Imy Whelan-Breen, town Clerk, Kilrush
Town Council regarding “Refugee Status™ was circulated and noted

Letter dated 17/2/2004 received from Liam O’Connor A/Town Clerk, Kilkee
Town Council regarding “The Hanley Report™ was circulated and noted

Other Correspondence

Letter dated 13/1/04 received from Shannon Solicitors regarding “The
Medical Centre, Drogheda Street, Balbriggan™ was circulated and noted
Following discussion it was agreed put this item on hold pending further legal
advice.

Reminder Letter dated 18/2/2004 received from John Byrne, Director/Patricia
Potter Director, Regional Planning Guidelines, Greater Dublin Area
“regarding closing date for receipt of submissions/observations” was
circulated and noted

Letter dated 20/2/2004 received from John White, Deputy General Secretary
ASTI regarding “safeguarding the jobs of temporary employees” was
circulated and noted

Letter dated 23/2/04 received from Liam Knox, Engineering Officer, ESB
regarding “under grounding of existing overhead networks at Balbriggan™ was
circulated and noted. It was agreed that the Town Clerk would forward a copy
of this item to Mr. Liam McGlynn.

Letter dated 24/2/04 received from Brendan O’Hanlon, Divisional Organiser,
The Union of Retail, Bar and Administrative Workers “regarding part-time
positions” was circulated and noted. This item was taken with Item (vi) and
Councillor Harford complimented the Town Clerk for being so thorough in
contacting all unions. The Town Clerk to check if the Act is enacted.

Letter dated 24/2/04 received from James Dorney, General Secretary,
Teachers Union of Ireland “regarding part-time employees™ was circulated
and noted
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Motions

Motion submitted by Councillor Bredge Tuite

“Balbriggan Town Council call on the Minister for the Environment to
withdraw the requirement of independent candidates in local elections
whereby 15 names/signatures must be presented before their candidature is
accepted”

Proposed by Councillor Tuite, Seconded by Councillor Fingleton
Following discussion a vote was taken.

For Motion Against Motion
Fingleton Cannon
Shields Dunne
Tuite Harford
Mullen
Pyne

Vote For Motion 3
Vote Against Motion 5
Motion Lost

Motion submitted by Councillor Larry Dunne

“Balbriggan Town Council call upon Fingal County Council to begin the
construction of the adventure playground promised for Ardgillen Park as a
matter of urgency”

Proposed by Dunne, Seconded by Councillor Harford

Motion Agreed

The Town Clerk to check details of funding available to Fingal County
Council.

Motion submitted by Councillor Bredge Tuite

“Balbriggan Town Council call on the Minister for Health, Micheal Martin to
acknowledge the government’s duty to Post Polio Syndrome suffers, as
requiring special health care and that such care should be funded fully by the
State”

Proposed by Tuite, Seconded by Pyne

Motion Agreed

It was agreed by the members to forward this motion to all local authorities.
Motion submitted by Councillor Larry Dunne

“Balbriggan Town Council call upon Fingal County Council to consult
directly with Balbriggan Town Council in the selection of appropriate names
for developments within the Balbriggan electoral area™

Proposed by Councillor Dunne, Seconded by Councillor Shields

The Town Clerk to seek clarification.

Questions

Question submitted by Councillor Bredge Tuite

To ask the manager how many rented dwellings (property of Fingal County
Council) are without central heating, and when will the programme for
installation be completed?

Reply: This information is unavailable.
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Question submitted by Councillor Ned Pyne

To ask the Manager who changed the house numbers in Bremore Castle?
Reply: Planning permission was granted for this development under Reg. Ref.
FO0A/1464.

Condition No 14 of this permission requires “ that an acceptable street naming
and numbering scheme be submitted to and approved by the County Council
before any constructed work takes place on the proposed houses™

A Submission as follows was submitted by the Developer and approved by the
Council.

Bremore Castle Gate 1 — 15

Bremore Castle 1 — 153

Following approval of the naming and numbering submission by the Council
it is the responsibility of the developer to provide and erect the appropriate
signage.

Following discussion it was agreed that the details be brought to the Town
Clerk and he would bring this item to the attention of the Planning
Department.

Question submitted by Councillor Gertie Shields

To ask the Manager to have the footpath outside 35 Derham Park repaired
immediately as the tenant is registered disabled.

Reply: Arrangements are being made for the footpath outside 35 Derham
Park, Balbriggan to be replaced and this work will be undertaken as soon as it
can be fitted into the Area Engineer’s Programme of Works for the area.
Question submitted by Councillor Ned Pyne

To ask the Manager in view of the 1999 Development Plan going into its final
stage. Could he point out where the green areas are and the other community
facilities are ie. Créches, Medical Centre etc laid out in the planning
permission for those developments?

Reply: The existing and proposed County Development Plan shows all
zonings, such as residential, agricultural, green belt etc. Where an area is to be
developed, such as the North East Balbriggan area or a Local Area Plan is
prepared, this local area plan indicates the location of local service centre,
which would include medical centre, créche, shops etc, as well as schools or
Northern Area Health Board facilities. While the Council may grant planning
permission for such facilities, it cannot compel their provision.

Question submitted by Councillor Ned Pyne

To ask the Manager to have the nameplates erected in Mount Rochford, New
Haven, Cluiske and Barron Hall.

Reply: The developers of housing estates are responsible for the erection of
nameplates on estates not taken in charge by Fingal County Council. Itisa
requirement that nameplates should be erected by the developer before the
estate is taken in charge by Fingal County Council. The nameplate signs on
housing estates in the charge of Fingal County Council are maintained by the
Council. Nameplates required for any of the above estates in the charge of the
Council will be erected as soon as practical. The Building Control Section
will ask developers of any of the above estates not in Council charge to erect
the proper nameplates to facilitate the residential occupation of the various
sections of the developments.



Cathaoirleachs Business

An Cathaoirleach informed the members of a recent “local election party”
public meeting which was chaired by a running candidate. Slanderous
remarks were passed regarding the members of the Balbriggan Town Council.
These remarks are completely unfounded and the Town Councillors members
were highly annoyed that no apology has been received to date. Some of the
members who had not attended the meeting made independent contact with
the Chairperson who confirmed that the remarks were made. The Town Clerk
to request a copy of the minutes in the interest of good practice and good
procedure.

Redevelopment of Town Hall

The Town Clerk informed the members that construction was ongoing and the
project team are due to meet next week. The Councillors would be kept
informed.

St. Patrick’s Day

The Art and Poetry Competitions are being judged and will be displayed in the
Combined Clubs.

Preparations are ongoing and running to schedule.

Meeting Concluded 9.50 p.m.
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o BALBRIGGAN TOWN COUNCIL
¢ COMHAIRLE BHAILE BRIGIN

Town Hall Halla an Bhaile
Balbriggan Baile Brigin
Co. Dublin Baile Atha Cliath

Telephone: 01-8412178 Fax: 01-8412044

bl 3 March 2004.

DO GACH BALL DE COMHAIRLE BHAILE BRIGIN
A Chara,

Té sé de dhualgas orm glaotar ort bheith I lithair ag Cruinnii de Bhaile Brigin
Combhairle a thionolfar ar an Marta 9, 2004 ar 7.30 i.n. chun an ghné seo a leanas a
phlé.

I wish to inform you that the monthly meeting of Balbriggan Town Council will be
held on 9™ March, 2004 at 7.30 p-m. in the Bremore Hamilton Room, Bracken
Court Hotel, to consider the following agenda.

I would be most obliged if any Councillor who wishes to speak on an item of
correspondence on this agenda would ensure they contact this office in writing
before close of business on 9" March 2004.

Thanking you for your co-operation in this matter.

Is mise le meas,

Dawid Storey
DAVID STOREY —
MEETINGS ADMINISTRATOR
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Confirmation of Minutes
Minutes of Balbriggan Town Council statutory meeting held on 10/2/04
(circulated herewith)

Correspondence

Correspondence from Government Departments and Ministers

Letter dated 29/1/2004 received from Noreen Kerins, Licensing & Species
Protection Unit, Department of the Environment & Local Government
regarding “Hedgerow cutting in Bird Nesting Season Requirement of the
Wildlife Acts 1976 and 2000 (circulated herewith)

Letter dated 31/1/2004 received from Catherine Burns, Private Secretary,
Department of Health & Children regarding “Consultation fees charged by
doctors” (circulated herewith)

Letter dated 5/2/2004 received from Aoibheann Ni Shulleabhain, Private
Secretary, Department of Enterprise, Trade & Employment regarding
“possible closure of the FAS Office in Balbriggan™ (circulated herewith)
Letter dated 5/2/2004 received from Deaglan O’Briain, Priomhoifigeach,
Department of Community, Rural & Gaeltacht Affairs “regarding Official
Languages Act 2003 (circulated herewith)

Correspondence from Fingal County Council

Letter dated 12/2/04 received from Patrick Kenny, Corporate Services
Division regarding motions passed referring to “human rights in China”
(circulated herewith)

Letter dated 13/2/2004 received from Mairead Phelan, Senior Engineer,
regarding “provision of ramps near Woodview Estate, Balrothery (circulated
herewith)

Letter dated 20/2/2004 received from Eithne Mallin, Administrative Officer,
“regarding Beach Bye-Laws 1999” (circulated herewith) enclosing copies of
the draft Bye-Laws (available at office for inspection)

Correspondence from other Local Authorities and Public Bodies

Letter dated 9/2/04 received from Edmund Power, Town Clerk, Ennis Town
Council regarding Notice of Motion referring to “status of Irish language
within the enlarged EU” (circulated herewith)

Letter dated 11/2/2004 received from J. Considine, Senior Executive Officer,
Corporate Services, “regarding access certification process for buildings™
(circulated herewith)

Letter dated 12/2/2004 received from Imy Whelan-Breen, town Clerk, Kilrush
Town Council regarding “Refugee Status™ (circulated herewith)

Letter dated 17/2/2004 received from Liam O’Connor A/Town Clerk, Kilkee
Town Council regarding “The Hanley Report™ (circulated herewith)

Other Correspondence

Letter dated 13/1/04 received from Shannon Solicitors regarding “The
Medical Centre, Drogheda Street, Balbriggan (circulated herewith)

Reminder Letter dated 18/2/2004 received from John Byrne, Director/Patricia
Potter Director, Regional Planning Guidelines, Greater Dublin Area
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“regarding closing date for receipt of submissions/observations™ (circulated
herewith)

Letter dated 20/2/2004 received from John White, Deputy General Secretary
ASTI regarding “safeguarding the jobs of temporary employees™ (circulated
herewith)

Letter dated 23/2/04 received from Liam Knox, Engineering Officer, ESB
regarding under grounding of existing overhead networks at Balbriggan
(circulated herewith)

Letter dated 24/2/04 received from Brendan O’Hanlon, Divisional Organiser,
The Union of Retail, Bar and Administrative Workers regarding part-time
positions (circulated herewith)

Letter dated 24/2/04 received from James Dorney, General Secretary,
Teachers Union of Ireland regarding part-time employees (circulated
herewith)

Motions

Motion submitted by Councillor Bredge Tuite

“Balbriggan Town Council call on the Minister for the Environment to
withdraw the requirement of independent candidates in local elections
whereby 15 names/signatures must be presented before their candidature is
accepted”

Motion submitted by Councillor Larry Dunne

“Balbriggan Town Council call upon Fingal County Council to begin the
construction of the adventure playground promised for Ardgillen Park as a
matter of urgency”

Motion submitted by Councillor Bredge Tuite

“Balbriggan Town Council call on the Minister for Health, Micheal Martin to
acknowledge the government’s duty to Post Polie Syndrome suffers, as
requiring special health care and that such care should be funded fully by the
State”

Motion submitted by Councillor Larry Dunne

“Balbriggan Town Council call upon Fingal County Council to consult
directly with Balbriggan Town Council in the selection of appropriate names
for developments within the Balbriggan electoral area”

Questions

Question submitted by Councillor Bredge Tuite

To ask the manager how many rented dwellings (property of Fingal County
Council) are without central heating, and when will the programme for
installation be completed?

Question submitted by Councillor Ned Pyne

To ask the Manager who changed the house numbers in Bremore Castle?
Question submitted by Councillor Gertie Shields

To ask the Manager to have the footpath outside 35 Derham Park repaired
immediately as the tenant is registered disabled.

Question submitted by Councillor Ned Pyne

To ask the Manager in view of the 1999 Development Plan going into its final
stage. Could he point out where the green areas are and the other community
facilities are ie. Créches, Medical Centre etc laid out in the planning
permission for those developments?




)

Question submitted by Councillor Ned Pyne
To ask the Manager to have the nameplates erected in Mount Rochford, New
Haven, Cluiske and Barron Hall.

Cathaoirleachs Business
Redevelopment of Town Hall

St. Patrick’s Day
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Correspondence from Government Departments & Ministers

Councillor Tuite: Letter dated 29/2/2004 received from Noreen Kerins,
Licensing & Species, Protection Unit, Department of the Environment &
Local Government regarding “Hedgerow cutting in Bird Nesting Season
Requirement of the Wildlife Acts 1976 and 2000”

Councillor Dunne, Harford, Letter dated 31/1/2004 received from Catherine
Burns, Private Secretary, Department of Health & Children regarding
“Consultation fees charged by doctors™

Councillor Dunne, Harford, Tuite: Letter dated 5/2/2004 received from
Aoibheann Ni Shulleabhain, Private Secretary, Department of Trade &
Employment regarding “possible closure of the FAS Office in Balbriggan™

Correspondence from Fingal County Council

Councillors: Shields, Dunne, Tuite: Letter dated 20/2/2004 received
from Eithne Mallin, Administrative Officer, “regarding Beach Bye-Laws
1999” enclosing copies of the draft Bye-Laws (available at office for
inspection)

Correspondence from other Local Authorities and Public Bodies

Councillors: Shields, Letter dated 11/2/2004 received from J.
Considine, Senior Executive Officer, Corporate Services, “regarding access
certification process for buildings”

Other Correspondence

Councillor Dunne, Shields, Tuite: Letter dated 13/1/04 received from
Shannon Solicitors regarding “The Medical Centre”, Drogheda Street,
Balbriggan

Councillor Tuite: Letter dated 23/2/2004 received from Liam Knox,
Engineering Officer, ESB regarding under grounding of existing overhead
networks at Balbriggan

Councillors: Shields, Harford Letter dated 24/2/04 received from
Brendan O’Hanlon, Divisional Organiser, The Union of Retail, Bar and
Administrative Workers regarding part-time positions

Councillors: Shields, Harford Letter dated 24/2/04 received from
James Dorney, General Secretary, Teachers Union of Ireland regarding part-
time employees



MINUTES OF MEETING OF BALBRIGGAN TOWN COUNCIL
HELD ON TUESDAY 13" April 2004.

Councillors Present: Cannon, Mary, McKeon, May
Dunne, Larry Mullen, Joe
Fingleton, Thérése  Tuite, Bredge
Harford. Monica

Officials Present: Mr. Dick Brady, Head of Corporate Affairs

Mr. David Storey, Meetings Administrator
Ms. Maureen Finn, F.C.C.

Apologies Received: Councillor Ned Pyne, Councillor Gertie Shields

Leas Cathaoirleach Joe Mullen presided.

(M)

oF 3

(i)

(i)

(iv)

Confirmation of Minutes

Minutes of Balbriggan Town Council statutory meeting held on 9/3/04 were
circulated. Proposed by Councillor Tuite, seconded by Councillor Cannon.
Minutes Agreed.

Correspondence

Correspondence from Government Departments and Ministers

Circular Letter dated 27/2/2004 received from Damien Smyth, Assistant
Principal Superannuating Section, Department of the Environment & Local
Government “regarding Pensions Ombudsman-Procedures for Internal
Resolution of Disputes” was circulated and noted.

Circular Letter dated 4/3/2004 received from Catherine Harrington, Higher
Executive Officer, Local Government Personnel, Department of the
Environment & Local Government “regarding General Operative & Related
Grades”, enclosing revised wage scales and Modernisation Agenda was
circulated and noted.

Letter dated 4/3/2004 received from Conor Falvey, Private Secretary,
Department of the Environment, Heritage & Local Government regarding
“Balbriggan/Skerries Wastewater Treatment Scheme” was circulated and
noted. It was agreed that the Town Clerk would write again to the Minister
seeking clarification as to when the project is due to start and also clarification
of the proposed completion date of the project.

Circular Letter dated 4/3/2004 received from Finian Matthews, Principal,
Spatial Policy, Department of the Environment, Heritage & Local Government
regarding “Guidelines on Sustainable Rural Housing” was circulated and
noted - enclosing Draft of Guidelines for Planning Authorities (available for
inspection at office) was circulated and noted
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Letter dated 22/3/2004 received from Aoibheann Ni Shulleabhain, Private
Secretary, Office of the Minister for Labour Affairs regarding “possible
closure of the Fas Office in Balbriggan” was circulated and noted. Town
Clerk to write again to the Minister for Labour Affairs asking what efforts
have been made to acquire alternative accommodation and demanding that a
Fas office remain in Balbriggan town.

Letter dated 25/3/2004 received from Mr. Noel Dempsey TD, Minister for
Education & Science regarding “production and cost of school textbooks™ was
circulated and noted. It was agreed by the members that the letter does not
address the question and the original motion as it was referring to a 1993
report. Town Clerk to write again to the Minister.

Correspondence from Fingal County Council

Letter dated 9/3/2004 received from Eithne Mallin, Administrative Officer
regarding “Grass cutting at Balbriggan Beach area” was circulated and noted.
Letter dated 9/3/2004 received from Eithne Mallin, Administrative Officer
regarding “Litter Wardens visiting Secondary Schools in Balbriggan™ was
circulated and noted. Town Clerk to write to FCC to ensure that there would
be visits before the summer school break.

Copy of Draft Fingal Rural Housing Policy — Variation No. 35 was circulated
and noted.

Correspondence from other Local Authorities and Public Bodies

Letter dated 27/2/2004 received from Angela Kerrigen, Assistant Chief
Executive, Community & Primary Care Services, Northern Area Health
Board, regarding “screening of Aids, Tuberculosis and other diseases” was
circulated and noted. Following a discussion it was agreed that the Town
Clerk write again requesting specific figures for the uptake at Mosney Centre.
Letter dated 26/2/2004 received from Superintendent Tom Gallagher, Garda
Station, “regarding Policing at Balbriggan Garda Station™ was circulated and
noted. It was agreed that a copy of the letter be sent to the Minister for Justice
outlining that there was a greater Garda presence in 1988.

Letter dated 27/2/2004 received from larnréd Eireann regarding “Grass
Cutting” at Balbriggan Beach Area was circulated and noted.

Other Correspondence

Letter dated 8/3/2004 received from Louise O’Donnell, Assistant General
Secretary, IMPACT, regarding “temporary employees™ was circulated and
noted.

Letter dated 7/3/2004 received from Brian Gormley, Regional Officer
AMICUS the Union, regarding “temporary employees” was circulated and
noted.

Letter dated 15/3/2004 received from IBEC regarding Motion to safeguard the
jobs of temporary employees™ was circulated and noted.

Letter dated 11/3/2004 received from B. White Hon. Secretary AMAI
enclosing copy correspondence from Local Government Alliance forwarded to
Mr. Michael Martin T.D. Minister for Health & Children was circulated and
noted.

Letter dated 13/3/04 received from Blair Horan, General Secretary, CSPU
regarding “temporary employees™ was circulated and noted.
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Fax dated 24/3/04 received from Michael Walsh, Deputy Chief Executive,
Northern Area Health Board regarding screening for asylum seekers was
circulated and noted.

Letter received from Tom Ryan, Director, AMAI regarding Format of Annual
Conference 2004 Listowel 16/18™ September 2004 was circulated and noted.

Motions

Motion submitted by Councillor Mary Cannon

“Balbriggan Town Council call on the Minister for Education & Science to
provide funding to secure additional school places needed to meet the
demands of the growing population in Balbriggan.”

Motion proposed by Councillor Cannon, Seconded by Councillor Tuite
Motion agreed.

Town Clerk to check what are the numbers of school children in the
Balbriggan catchment area.

Motion submitted by Councillor Bredge Tuite

“Balbriggan Town Council call on Minister Mary Coughlan to rescind her
decision to deny widows their social welfare entitlements when claiming
sickness benefit or unemployment benefit. These entitlements have been paid
by way of PRSI contributions.”

Motion withdrawn.

Motion submitted by Councillor Gertie Shields

“Balbriggan Town Council call on the Minister for the Marine to direct that a
ministerial order be granted to Balbriggan Town Council to take the harbour in
charge from Dublin Port Authority”

It was agreed by the members that Motion (iii) and (v) be taken together and
amended to read as follows:

“Balbriggan Town Council call on the Minister for the Marine to direct that a
ministerial order be granted to Balbriggan Town Council to take the harbour in
charge from Dublin Port Authority, failing this that the Minister attach
conditions of sale to the proposed disposal of Balbriggan Harbour that
safeguard the rights and conditions of the fishermen using the harbour and also
that the future amenity use of the harbour be protected”

Town Clerk to write to Tallans Solicitors to seek clarification regarding Town
Council’s involvement of the harbour.

Motion submitted by Councillor Monica Harford

“Balbriggan Town Council call on the Minister for Education to provide
details of what provisions are available for children who are not attending
school either by truancy or suspension and how many school attendant officers
have been appointed to the Fingal area serving Balbriggan”

Proposed by Councillor Harford, seconded Councillor Tuite

Motion agreed

It was agreed by the members that the Town Clerk write to the Minister for
Education to clarify what alternative is there if no place is available for school
going children as this is their constitutional right and the responsibility of the
Minister to provide education to all children.

Motion submitted by Councillor Larry Dunne

“Balbriggan Town Council calls upon the Port and Docks Company to ensure
that there are conditions of sale attached to the proposed disposal of
Balbriggan Harbour that safeguard the rights and conditions of the fishermen
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using the harbour and also that the future amenity use of the harbour be
protected”
It was agreed by the members that Motion (iii) and (v) be taken together

Motion submitted by Councillor Bredge Tuite

“Balbriggan Town Council ask Bus Eireann and Bus Atha Cliath to install
wheelchair clamps on all buses in the interest of public safety”

Proposed by Councillor Tuite, seconded by Councillor Harford

Motion agreed.

It was agreed by the members that the motion be amended to read as follows:
“Balbriggan Town Council ask Bus Eireann and Bus Atha Cliath and larnrod
Eireann to install wheelchair clamps on all buses in the interest of public
safety”

Motion submitted by Councillor Larry Dunne

“Balbriggan Town Council call upon Fingal County Council as a matter of
urgency to begin construction of Local Authority housing to cater for the large
number of people on the current housing list™

Proposed by Councillor Dunne, seconded by Councillor Tuite

Motion agreed.

Questions

Question submitted by Councillor Bredge Tuite

“To ask the manager have Fingal County Council given consideration to
housing Fingal Tourism within their new office space within Town Hall
development”.

Reply: Provision has been made in the new development for a tourist office to
replace the previous facility. This unit will be the property of the Town
Council and any rent paid will be income for the Town Council.

Discussions will take place with Fingal Tourism in the near future to ascertain
the facilities and type of services that will be available in the new office.
Question submitted by Councillor Gertie Shields

“To ask the manager when will the safety railing at the Bracken River in the
Quay Street area be in place. This was promised to be installed by October
2003”

Reply: When the contractor came on site early in 2004 it was discovered that
there was a large amount of rock and concrete under the footpath and the
proposed method of fixing the fence uprights into the ground would have to be
revised. This matter has now been resolved and the contractor is expected on
site in the next few weeks.

Question submitted by Councillor Monica Harford

“To ask the Manager when are the keys of the N.A.B.C.O. houses in Cardy
Rock been given out?”

Reply: Inspections on the remaining 45 units to be handed over to NABCo are
due to be carried out next week. It is anticipated that keys will be handed over
at the end of April or early May.

Question submitted by Councillor Monica Harford

“To ask the Manager how many developments are there currently in
Balbriggan that will provide social and affordable housing when completed
and approximately how many houses will be available?”
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Reply:
Social and affordable units are to be provided in the Balbriggan area as
follows:

Flemington Phase 1: 106 social units

113 affordable units
Balrothery: 48 social

111 affordable
Part V units: 104 social

108 affordable

Question submitted by Councillor Larry Dunne

“To request clarification from R.T.E. and an explanation for remarks made on
the Morning Ireland Programme of 2™ April 2003 in respect of Balbriggan
and social and affordable housing?”

Letter sent - no reply to date

Question submitted by Councillor Bredge Tuite

“To ask the Manager will Fingal County Council dish the footpath between
174/175 Lambeecher Estate to allow access off the back road serving house
number 175/192”.

Reply: Arrangements are being made for this location to be examined by the
Area Engineer in relation to the matter referred to in the question and a reply
will be submitted to the Councillor after the examination has taken place.
Question submitted by Councillor Larry Dunne

“To ask the Manager on what basis is the number of parking spaces per
household allocated?”

Reply: The car-parking requirements for developments are set out in
Paragraph 4.67 of the written statement of the County Development Plan 1999
(copy attached). The Council may from time to time accept that parking
provision is not possible in some town centre developments e.g Balbriggan,
Malahide etc. This is to facilitate and encourage redevelopment of town
centre sites.

Councillor Dunne stated that the question he was referring to related to the
Balbriggan Draft Traffic Management Plan. Town Clerk to chek this out.

Cathaoirleachs Business

1. Councillor Harford requested Town Clerk to contact FCC regarding
the barrier at Lambeecher car park to enable a key be made available
for the emergency services.

2. Councillor Harford announced that the next meeting with the
Combined Residents Association will take place Wednesday 14"
April.

3. Town Clerk asked the members to consider holding the June statutory

meeting on 1™ June otherwise it will be held on the same week as the
local elections. No decision was taken.

Redevelopment of Town Hall

The Town Clerk informed the members that construction was ongoing and the
project team are due to meet this week. The Councillors would be kept
informed.

Financial Statement was circulated and noted.

Meeting concluded 9.45 p.m. J/{
| b lle-



. ' BALBRIGGAN TOWN COUNCIL
COMHAIRLE BHAILE BRIGIN

The B.E.A.T. Centre

Stephenstown Industrial Estate Halla an Bhaile
Balbriggan, Fingal, Buaile Brigin
Co. Dublin

Baile Atha Cliath
Telephone 01 8412178 aile Atha Cliat

Fax: 01-8412044

7" April 2004.
DO GACH BALL DE COMHAIRLE BHAILE BRIGIN
A Chara,

T4 sé de dhualgas orm glaotar ort bheith I lathair ag Cruinnii de Bhaile Brigin

. Combairle a thionolfar ar an Aibreédn 13, 2004 ar 7.30 i.n. chun an ghné seo a leanas a

phlé.

I wish to inform you that the monthly meeting of Balbriggan Town Council will be
held on 13" April, 2004 at 7.30 p.m. in the Bremore Hamilton Room, Bracken
Court Hotel, to consider the following agenda.

I would be most obliged if any Councillor who wishes to speak on an item of
correspondence on this agenda would ensure they contact this office in writing
before close of business on 13™ April 2004.

Thanking you for your co-operation in this matter.

Is mise le meas,

g&xt‘d == B
DAVID STOREY —
MEETINGS ADMINISTRATOR
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Confirmation of Minutes
Minutes of Balbriggan Town Council statutory meeting held on 9/3/04
(circulated herewith)

Correspondence

Correspondence from Government Departments and Ministers

Circular Letter dated 27/2/2004 received from Damien Smyth, Assistant
Principal Superannuating Section, Department of the Environment & Local
Government “regarding Pensions Ombudsman-Procedures for Internal
Resolution of Disputes” (circulated herewith)

Circular Letter dated 4/3/2004 received from Catherine Harrington, Higher
Executive Officer, Local Government Personnel, Department of the
Environment & Local Government “regarding General Operative & Related
Grades”, enclosing revised wage scales and Modernisation Agenda (circulated
herewith)

Letter dated 4/3/2004 received from Conor Falvey, Private Secretary,
Department of the Environment, Heritage & Local Government regarding
“Balbriggan/Skerries Wastewater Treatment Scheme” (circulated herewith)
Circular Letter dated 4/3/2004 received from Finian Matthews, Principal,
Spatial Policy, Department of the Environment, Heritage & Local Government
regarding “Guidelines on Sustainable Rural Housing™ (circulated herewith)
enclosing Draft of Guidelines for Planning Authorities (available for
inspection at office)

Letter dated 22/3/2004 received from Aoibheann Ni Shulleabhain, Private
Secretary, Office of the Minister for Labour Affairs regarding “possible
closure of the Fas Office in Balbriggan™ (circulated herewith)

Letter dated 25/3/2004 received from Mr. Noel Dempsey TD, Minister for
Education & Science regarding “production and cost of school textbooks”
(circulated herewith)

Correspondence from Fingal County Council

Letter dated 9/3/2004 received from Eithne Mallin, Administrative Officer
regarding “Grass cutting at Balbriggan Beach area” (circulated herewith)
Letter dated 9/3/2004 received from Eithne Mallin, Administrative Officer
regarding “Litter Wardens visiting Secondary Schools in Balbriggan™
(circulated herewith)

Copy of Draft Fingal Rural Housing Policy — Variation No. 35 (circulated
herewith)

Correspondence from other Local Authorities and Public Bodies

Letter dated 27/2/2004 received from Angela Kerrigen, Assistant Chief
Executive, Community & Primary Care Services, Northern Area Health
Board, regarding “screening of Aids, Tuberculosis and other
diseases”(circulated herewith)

Letter dated 26/2/2004 received from Superintendent Tom Gallagher, Garda
Station, “regarding Policing at Balbriggan Garda Station” (circulated
herewith)

Letter dated 27/2/2004 received from Iarnr6d Eireann regarding “Grass
Cutting” at Balbriggan Beach Area (circulated herewith)
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Other Correspondence

Letter dated 8/3/2004 received from Louise O’Donnell, Assistant General
Secretary, IMPACT, regarding “temporary employees™ (circulated herewith)
Letter dated 7/3/2004 received from Brian Gormley, Regional Officer
AMICUS the Union, regarding “temporary employees” (circulated herewith)
Letter dated 15/3/2004 received from IBEC regarding Motion to safeguard the
jobs of temporary employees” (circulated herewith)

Letter dated 11/3/2004 received from B. White Hon. Secretary AMAI
enclosing copy correspondence from Local Government Alliance forwarded to
Mr. Michael Martin T.D. Minister for Health & Children (circulated herewith)
Letter dated 13/3/04 received from Blair Horan, General Secretary, CSPU
regarding “temporary employees” (circulated herewith)

Fax dated 24/3/04 received from Michael Walsh, Deputy Chief Executive,
Northern Area Health Board regarding screening for asylum seekers
(circulated herewith)

Letter received from Tom Ryan, Director, AMAI regarding Format of Annual
Conference 2004 Listowel 16/18™ September 2004 (circulated herewith)

Motions

Motion submitted by Councillor Mary Cannon

“Balbriggan Town Council call on the Minister for Education & Science to
provide funding to secure additional school places needed to meet the
demands of the growing population in Balbriggan.”

Motion submitted by Councillor Bredge Tuite

“Balbriggan Town Council call on Minister Mary Coughlan to rescind her
decision to deny widows their social welfare entitlements when claiming
sickness benefit or unemployment benefit. These entitlements have been paid
by way of PRSI contributions.”

Motion submitted by Councillor Gertie Shields

“Balbriggan Town Council call on the Minister for the Marine to direct that a
ministerial order be granted to Balbriggan Town Council to take the harbour in
charge from Dublin Port Authority”

Motion submitted by Councillor Monica Harford

“Balbriggan Town Council call on the Minister for Education to provide
details of what provisions are available for children who are not attending
school either by truancy or suspension and how many school attendant officers
have been appointed to the Fingal area serving Balbriggan”

Motion submitted by Councillor Larry Dunne

“Balbriggan Town Council calls upon the Port and Docks Company to ensure
that there are conditions of sale attached to the proposed disposal of
Balbriggan Harbour that safeguard the rights and conditions of the fishermen
using the harbour and also that the future amenity use of the harbour be
protected”

Motion submitted by Councillor Bredge Tuite

“Balbriggan Town Council ask Bus Eireann and Bus Atha Cliath to install
wheelchair clamps on all buses in the interest of public safety”



(vii) Motion submitted by Councillor Larry Dunne
“Balbriggan Town Council call upon Fingal County Council as a matter of
urgency to begin construction of Local Authority housing to cater for the large
number of people on the current housing list”

5 Questions

(i) Question submitted by Councillor Bredge Tuite
“To ask the manager have Fingal County Council given consideration to
housing Fingal Tourism within their new office space within Town Hall
development?”

(ii)  Question submitted by Councillor Gertie Shields
“To ask the manager when will the safety railing at the Bracken River in the
Quay Street area be in place. This was promised to be installed by October
20037

(iii) Question submitted by Councillor Monica Harford
“To ask the Manager when are the keys of the N.A.B.C.O. houses in Cardy
Rock been given out?”

(iv)  Question submitted by Councillor Monica Harford
“To ask the Manager how many developments are there currently in
Balbriggan that will provide social and affordable housing when completed
and approximately how many houses will be available?”

(v)  Question submitted by Councillor Larry Dunne
“To request clarification from R.T.E. and an explanation for remarks made on
the Morning Ireland Programme of 2™ April 2003 in respect of Balbriggan
and social and affordable housing?”

(vi)  Question submitted by Councillor Bredge Tuite
“To ask the Manager will Fingal County Council dish the footpath between
174/175 Lambeecher Estate to allow access off the back road serving house
number 175/1927”.

(vii) Question submitted by Councillor Larry Dunne
“To ask the Manager on what basis is the number of parking spaces per
household allocated?”

6. Cathaoirleachs Business
y 2 Redevelopment of Town Hall

8. Financial Statement




MINUTES OF MEETING OF BALBRIGGAN TOWN COUNCIL
HELD ON TUESDAY 11" May 2004.

Councillors Present: Dunne, Larry McKeon, May
Fingleton, Thérése Mullen, Joe
Harford, Monica Pyne, Ned
Shields, Gertie Tuite, Bredge

Officials Present: Mr. Dick Brady, Head of Corporate Affairs

Mr. Dave Storey, Meetings Administrator
Ms. Margaret Wilde, F.C.C.

Apologies Received: Councillor Cannon

An Cathaoirleach Ned Pyne presided

Councillor Mullen proposed a vote of sympathy to Councillor Pyne on the recent
death of his father, this was followed by one minutes silence.

An Cathloirleach thanked his fellow colleagues, office staff, Town Manager, Town
Clerk and County Manager with special thanks to Mr. Stephen Peppard for the
minutes silence at yesterdays Fingal County meeting in County Hall.
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Confirmation of Minutes

Minutes of Balbriggan Town Council statutory meeting held on 13/4/04 were
circulated

Proposed by Councillor Dunne, Seconded by Councillor Tuite

Minutes Approved

Correspondence

Correspondence from Government Departments and Ministers

Circular Letter dated 30/4/2004 received from Damian Smyth Assistant
Principal Superannuation Section, Department of the Environment, Heritage
and Local Government regarding “Public Service Superannuation
(Miscellaneous Provisions) Act 2004” was circulated and noted

Circular Letter dated 6/4/2004 received from Tony Boland, Principal, Housing
Management & Affordable Housing Section, Department of the Environment
& Local Government regarding “Planning & Developments Acts 2000 — 2002
Part V — Housing Supply, Implementation Issues™ was circulated and noted
Letter dated 8/4/2004 received from Noel Dempsey T.D. Minister for
Education & Science regarding * post primary provision in Balbriggan™ was
circulated and noted

Acknowledgement Letter dated 22/4/2004 received from Dermot Ahern T.D.
Minister for Communications Marine & Natural Resources regarding
“Balbriggan Harbour” was circulated and noted

Circular Letter dated 29/4/2004 received from Development Applications
Unit, Department of the Environment, Heritage and Local Government,
regarding “Amendment of Procedures in Relation to the Submission of
Development Plans, Variations & Material Amendments to Development
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Plans, and Local Area Plans to the Minister for the Environment, Heritage and
Local Government™ was circulated and noted

Correspondence from Fingal County Council

Letter dated 19/4/04 received from G. Carrigg, Administrative Officer,
Planning Department regarding “naming of new developments “was
circulated and noted

Letter dated 23/4/04 received from A. Carthy, Director of Services, Housing
Department regarding “Fingal County Council’s Housing Construction
Programme™ was circulated and noted. The Town Clerk to seek clarification
on breakdown of house type.

Letter dated 23/4/04 received from John Mulcahy, Project Engineer, Swords
Project Office, regarding “Balbriggan & Skerries Wastewater Treatment
Scheme” was circulated and noted. The Town Clerk to notify the members
when the information becomes available. This item to go on next agenda.
E-mail dated 29/4/04 received from M. McPhillips, Senior Staff Officer,
Transportation Department regarding “road surfacing works on the Naul Road,
Balbriggan™ was circulated and noted

Letter dated 23/4/2004 received from Eithne Mallin, Administrative Officer,
regarding “Litter Wardens visiting Secondary Schools in Balbriggan™ was
circulated and noted

Correspondence from other Local Authorities and Public Bodies

Letter dated 24/3/2004 received from Michael Walsh, Deputy Chief
Executive, Northern Area Health Board, regarding “screening for asylum
seekers™ was circulated and noted

Letter dated 7/4/2004 received from P. Doherty, Town Clerk, Letterkenny
Town Council regarding “Notice of Motion “the non-legalisation of cannabis”
was circulated and noted

Letter dated 22/4/04 received from Eddie Matthews, Director of Social
Inclusion, Northern Area Health Board regarding “screening for aids,
tuberculosis and other diseases™ was circulated and noted

Letter dated 23/4/04 received from Paddy Doherty, Business Development
Manager, Bus Atha Cliath, regarding “wheelchair clamps™ was circulated and
noted

Letter dated 23/4/04 received from Tom Halpin, Head of consumer
Awareness, SEI, regarding “European Car Free Day” was circulated and noted
Letter dated 30/4/2004 received from Brenda Conway, Administrative Officer,

Motions

Motion submitted by Councillor Gertie Shields

“Balbriggan Town Council call on the Environmental Section of Fingal
County Council to supply adequate manpower to enforce Litter-Laws in
Balbriggan, with special reference to the amount of dog faeces on footpaths
and walkways in the town™

Proposed by Councillor Shields, Seconded by Councillor Tuite

Motion Agreed



(i)

(iii)

Motion submitted by Councillor Bredge Tuite

“Balbriggan Town Council call on the Minister for Justice Mr. McDowell to
meet with us as a matter of urgency to discuss the need to increase Garda
manpower in the Balbriggan area”

Proposed by Councillor Tuite, Seconded by Councillor Harford

Motion Agreed

Motion submitted by Councillor Monica Harford

“Balbriggan Town Council call on the Minister for Health to seriously take
measures immediately to combat the long hospital waiting lists by providing
the necessary staff needed to re-open all wards and beds that are not is use”

Proposed by Councillor Harford, Seconded by Councillor Tuite

(iv)

\))

(vi)

(L)

Reply:

Motion Agreed
Motion submitted by Councillor Gertie Shields
“Balbriggan Town Council call on Fingal County Council to change the
present part-time status of Balbriggan Library to a full time service”
Proposed by Councillor Shields, Seconded by Councillor Fingleton
Following discussion it was agreed by the members to amend the text to read
as follows:

“ Balbriggan Town Council call on Fingal County Council to make provision
for extra staff to extend the present opening hours in order to give Balbriggan
the same service as Malahide and Swords libraries”

Motion Agreed
Motion submitted by Councillor Bredge Tuite
“Balbriggan Town Council request a meeting with An Post and the local post
mistress, with the view to extending the current premises to meet the growing
number of customers who access the services provided there”

Proposed by Councillor Tuite, Seconded by Councillor Shields
Motion Agreed
The Town Clerk informed the members that no reply has yet been received to
correspondence sent in 2003.

Motion submitted by Councillor Monica Harford
“Balbriggan Town Council call on the Government to cease the practice of
double taxation whereby a Social Welfare payment is deducted from the
recipients working partner/spouses tax free allowance”

Proposed by Councillor Harford, Seconded by Councillor Tuite
Motion Agreed
It was agreed that this motion would be circulated to all Local Authorities

Questions

Question submitted by Councillor Bredge Tuite

“To ask the Manager have Fingal County Council included the cleaning of the
Bracken River from Clonard Court through to the outlet at the harbour in the
summer works programme?”

The responsibility for the cleaning of the Bracken River lies with the Office of
Public Works. However the Parks Division will include the removal of litter
from the Bracken River in the summer works programme at sections that run
through public open space i.e. The Millpond and Quay Street car park.

The Town Clerk to contact the Office of Public Works.




(ii) Question submitted by Councillor Thérése Fingleton
“To ask the Manager, when Fingal County Council intends following up on
their undertakings, given in March 2003, to reinstate the green area at 1
Bremore Court, Balbriggan, damaged by a developer making a temporary
unauthorised road. Officials in the roads de